Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital Parents Consultation Meeting

Tuesday 7 October 2008 – 6.30pm-7.30pm

In Attendance

	Paul woltman
	Children’s Services

	Paula Flynn
	Children’s Services, minute taker


John Ashley opened the meeting and thanked the group for attending and handed over to Paul Woltman. Paul explained that the purpose to the meeting was to discuss the legal statutory process of the closure of the school. Paul also explained that the meeting was being minuted as it is important that we take on board the comments and views of parents and pupils to ensure that we get the new service right.  This will also form part of the consultation process.
Questions and Answers
Q. Concerned that the new proposed new provision is located next to a high school and a college.
A.  The proposed CLC is not definite, although as it stands at present we are struggling to find an alternative site available within the time frame required. However saying that if parents and pupils are totally against this proposed location then we will have to go back to the drawing board and look at other potential options.

Q. Why can’t the new provision be accommodated on the Hope Hospital site?

A. The city council does not run Hope Hospital and therefore it not something that anyone has given consideration to.

Q. Why can’t Salford Council pay for the pupils to attend the new hospital school being built in Manchester?

A. This is not something that has been offered by Manchester and to be honest this is not something that we currently offer ourselves, other than for those pupils who are hospital patients that may be from out of the area.

Q. Will the new provision have the same staffing structure and same staff?

A. The new provision will not be the same size as the current hospital school as it will not be dealing with hospital in patients; therefore there will not be the need for all the staff that currently work at the school. However it will be some of the existing staff that will be appointed to the new provision, none of the posts will be advertised externally.

Q.  How many pupils will the new accommodation cater for?
A.  Based on numbers provided by the school we need to cater for about 40 pupils, however not all pupils are full time pupils and therefore not all pupils will be in the provision at the same time. In addition the CHAMMS service will still remain in Salford and will be located at the new Pendleton Gateway centre which is due to open early in the New Year.

Q. What size will the classes be?

A. This will be determined by the PRU

Q. Will there be s specified time that children are allowed to remain at the PRU?

A. No pupils will remain as long as required, apart form those pupils you are statements as criteria specifies how long they can remain at a PRU.

Q. Will the transport policy remain?
A. Yes.

Q. The CAHMMS service is currently on site, how the new provision will access CAHMMS.
A.  In terms of how the provision will access CHAMMS, although this is something that we are still looking into, we will work on the basis that the service will visit the child and not the child having to visit the service.

Comment – Concerned that the level of staff could be dramatically reduced and how this may impact on the pupils especially due to the nature of mental health issues that some of the pupils have.
Q.  Do you have a healthy budget for the establishing of the new provision?

A.  Funding will come from a dedicated school grant and the decision with regards to how the budget is spent will be decided by a separate committee which will be made up from representatives from the governing body.
Q.  Raised by a pupil in attendance – Will we have the same teachers as currently?

A.  It will not be necessary to have as many teachers as currently, however the positions available at the new provision will be ring fenced to existing staff.

Comment – Raised by pupil in attendance – Important that pupils are allowed to visit the accommodation before relocating in September 2010. Pupils should also be involved in the design of the premises.
Paul agreed and commented that pupils will be consulted and become involved in any works carried out at the new provision. Paul also commented that it would be useful for pupils, staff and parents to be allowed visit the accommodation prior to relocation.  

The meeting ended at 7.30pm. Paul thanked the group for their input.
Paul thanked the group for attending and explained that answers would be provided to the group to those questions that we were unable to answer during the meeting. 
